Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of Lewes District Association of Local Councils held on Monday 12th July 2021 via zoom
Present:	Cllr S Catlin, Chairman (Lewes), Cllr R O’Keeffe, Vice-Chairman (Lewes), Cllr F Harrison (Kingston), Cllr B Hodge (Newick), Cllr M Brown (Seaford), Cllr S Carol (Rodmell), Cllr N Beamont (Plumpton), Cllr D MacBeth (Ditchling Parish Council), Cllr J Denis (Ringmer), Cllr L Mills (Telscombe), Cllr D Seabrook (Peacehaven), Cllr C Baker (Iford), Cllr V Tickner (Westmeston)
Trevor Leggo (Chairman ESALC) Emma Tingley (Customer Services Officer, Lewes)
1.	C7 MATTERS: NB This item was moved to the beginning of the meeting due to Cllr Baker (Chairman of Iford Parish Meeting) having another engagement. 
The Chairman welcomed Cllr Baker to the meeting. Mr Baker explained that although he had been introduced as Chairman of Iford Parish meeting, he was attending the meeting and would make his remarks in an entirely personal capacity. Necessarily they would not be made on behalf of any other body or group.   
Mr Baker explained that POLO is a forum for discussion of matters that are of common interest to the Parishes of POLO (Kingston, Iford, Rodmell, Piddinghoe and Southease.  At present, POLO has no delegated authority. 
A questionnaire on the C7 had been circulated to parishioners, to which a significant (33%) response had been received.  POLO had received a proposal from JACOBS, retained Transport Consultants of East Sussex County Council (ESCC), to carry out a traffic management feasibility study.  JACOBS had indicated a cost of £26,000 but identified two contingencies that could be provided for at an additional cost of £17,000. Therefore, the total cost of the project could amount to £43,000. 
Mr Baker confirmed that JACOBS could not estimate what their findings would likely be, therefore data must be gathered and analysed to decide on the way forward.  Mr Baker considered it inappropriate to ask parishioners to contribute towards the cost of any feasibility study without certainty that the project would come to fruition. The cost per parishioner for the survey could amount to £18.36 and with the contingencies the cost would be £30.36. (were the cost to be divided equally between 1,416 parishioners). Mr Baker’s concern was that the risks associated were managed as well as can be. 
Cllr Carroll informed Members that a consultant had not yet been appointed and that a survey of parishioners in the Lower Ouse had seen a result of 33% response to the survey of whom 90% supported the proposed project. Cllr Carroll indicated that Lewes Town Council had offered a contribution of £4,000. The Chairman would seek clarification from Steve Brigden, the Clerk of Lewes Town Council. 
It was felt that other groups i.e. walking, cycling, equestrian should be contacted for support and the Local Town/Parish Councils should be approached for funding as elector support was positive. A Draft Constitution would be presented to the next meeting of POLO suggesting that all members affiliate to the project. Funds could then be raised i.e. Crowdfunding etc. 
The Chairman thanked Mr Baker for his informative report covering the C7. 

	2.	Apologies for absence:	were received from Cllr S Hitchcock (South Heighton), Cllr R Turner (Ringmer), Cllr G Sims (Ringmer) and Cllr K Jordan (Chailey)
3.	Minutes:	The Minutes of the Meeting held on 11th May 2021 were approved as a correct record.
4.	APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN, VICE-CHAIRMAN and SECRETARY/TREASURER:
The present Chair, Stephen Catlin, the Vice Chair, Ruth O'Keeffe, and the, Emma Tingley, all indicated their willingness to continue in post if desired.
A vote was taken, and it was agreed that Cllr Stephen Catlin (Chairman), Cllr Ruth O’Keeffe (Vice-Chairman) and Emma Tingley (Secretary) remain in post for the year 2021/2002.  
This was agreed.
APPOINTMENT OF REPRESENTATIVE TO ESALC:
Cllr Denis informed members that he was delegated to ESALC as a Board Member on behalf of LDALC.  Cllr Denis indicated that he would be prepared to continue in this post.
This was agreed.
PLANNING SERVICES USER GROUP:
It was agreed that Cllr J Kay and C Armitage continue as the Associations representatives.
LEWES DISTRICT COUNCIL STANDARD PANEL:
It was agreed that Cllr F Harris and Cllr C Funnel continue as the Associations representatives.
5.	FINANCE REPORT:  The Chairman reported on this item.
	Payments and receipts to date where noted.  The Chairman informed Members that the Business Premium Account was currently £27.57 in credit. It had been proposed in June 2020 that this account be closed, however, the account remained open due to Covid restrictions.  It was agreed the Business Premium Account now be closed and any monies be transferred to the Current Account.
6.	DARK SKIES POLICY:	The Chairman reported that problems had arisen with Network Rail who own Station Road, Lewes.  New lights had been erected by Network Rail around 18 months ago with no consideration to the Dark Skies Policy. Cllr Catlin had liaised with Network Rail and it had been agreed to replace the current lights with downward facing street-lights which would dim at midnight.  Work was due to start on 12th July. Cllr Catlin would report back to members at the next meeting.

7.	LDC PLANNING BREIFING:	Members or Clerks should have received notice of a Zoom meeting to discuss the Lewes Local Plan.  The Chair expressed the importance that Members attend and to contact Cllr Catlin or Mr Leggo for the Zoom link.  The Meeting was scheduled for 21st July 2021 at 4.00pm.  
	The Meeting would affect Parishes within Lewes District, not in the South Downs National Park.  However, it was noted that several Parish boundaries straddled the boarders of the National Park.

8.	ANNUAL CONFERENCE WITH LDC and the APPOINTMENT of a WORKING PARTY:
	The Meeting agreed to appoint a working party to oversee the revival of an annual conference with Lewes District Council (LDC).
	The Chairman and Cllr O’Keeffe volunteered to sit on the working party.  Other Members wishing to join should contact Cllr Catlin or Emma Tingley.
9.	QUESTION FROM A LEWES TOWN COUNCIL MEMBER:
		1) how is LDALC fulfilling its stated aims?
 	Aims 
. To facilitate the exchange of information between Parishes in the Lewes Area. 
. To promote and develop the social, economic, cultural and recreational life of parishes in the Lewes area. 
. To assist and support members with local challenges. 
. To inform and discuss Local Government issues. 
. To maintain dialogue with Lewes District Council and East Sussex County Council on local issues. 
. To maintain liaison with other bodies
2) what can LDALC do to help towns and parishes get the "ear of" East Sussex Highways - Particularly in reference to joined-up Active Travel initiatives between the town of Lewes and neighbouring parishes of Hamsey, Barcombe, Kingston?

	Members were asked to refer to their respective Council for a response to the questions outlined regarding considerations of LDALC. Mr Leggo advised that this item be deferred to the next meeting when a response would be available for the Lewes Town Council Member.
	Mr Leggo advised to invite Mr Chris Patterson (SDNPA) to the next group meeting, as he has a broad knowledge regarding matters concerning the National Park and Highways. Mr Leggo also advised to invite a ESCC Cabinet Member (Highways).
	The Member group were asked to prepare any questions in advance regarding any SDNP and Highway matters to enable Mr Patterson to be fully briefed before the Meeting.
10.	AOB.
	* Garden Street, Lewes – Local residents were raising an appeal, (due to lack of notification) against the application (that had gone to appeal) but had now been granted planning permission.  Members were informed that a local estate agent had distributed notice that the site was now up for re-sale
	Bus Station, Lewes – This site had been sold. It was hoped that the new owner would present prospective plans to Lewes Town Council’s Planning Committee in due course.  A new location for the Bus Station would need to be sought before any building work on the current site could commence.
	Wenban Smith  - Waitrose had previously bought this site to extend their existing store.  However, Waitrose were now re-selling the site and a planning application had been submitted to demolish the timberyard so it could be replaced with a housing development.
11.	DATE OF NEXT MEETING.  
	The next meeting would be held on Monday 25th October at 1.30 via Zoom.

